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“In illo unon unum” 
In the one Christ we are one 

Habemus Papem! 

We celebrate with overwhelming joy that God sent us Cardinal Robert F. Prevost, now Pope Leo 
XIV, to be the 267th pope.  

Robert Prevost was born and raised in the South Side of Chicago, is a graduate of Villanova 
University and priest in the Order of St. Augustine. We, the School Sisters of Notre Dame, 
already feel a deep connection with our new Pope Leo XIV. Ours is a congregation of women 
religious with Augustinian roots and, our Atlantic-Midwest Province embraces both Chicago and 
Philadelphia. We are grateful the Spirit has sent us a leader who seeks Oneness with a 
missionary’s heart. As a leader for all, we pray that the Holy Father will continue to build a 
community “of one heart and one soul in God,” (YAS, p.18).  

Let us turn our sadness to joy, hope, and praise that God has sent his people a leader in Pope Leo 
XIV to respond to the urgent needs of our time. As we continue our pilgrimage in this jubilee 
year of hope, may we “commit to actions that deepen our relationships of communion, wherever 
we are (The Call and Acts of the 25th General Chapter, 2023). 

### 

About the Atlantic-Midwest Province 

The congregation of the School Sisters of Notre Dame is an international community of women 
religious. The sisters educate with a world vision, believing that the world can be changed 
through the transformation of persons. The Sisters and their colleagues seek to empower women, 
youth and persons who are poor or marginalized and strive to change systems of poverty and 
injustice. More than 1700 SSNDs currently minister in 27 countries.  

 
Further inquiries regarding the School Sisters of Notre Dame Atlantic-Midwest Province should 
be directed to Lauren Ciotti, Director of Communications, lciotti@amssnd.org or 484-529-9465. 
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